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President's Message continued from Page 1

  As Paul Harvey always closed by saying “And now you know the rest of the story.”

  This time of year is key to gardeners because the actions we take now will have a lot to do with how successful our gardens will 
be next year. That ‘key’ we’re talking about is sanitation or clean up. As the year goes by, I get question after question in the Ask 
Extension program where the answer, or a key part of it, relates first and foremost to fall clean up. So many garden problems, 
especially diseases and some pests, relate directly back to how well we performed our fall clean up the preceding year. Here are 
just a few examples: Apple Scab on apple and crabapple trees, Tar Spot on Oak and Tulip trees, Black Spot on roses, 
Verticillium and Fusarium Wilts on tomatoes, Pine Sawfly on pines and lastly cabbage worms, cabbage loopers and squash 
bugs. So, get out there while the weather is still tolerable and take those basic fall clean up actions that will put you in a better 
posture for having a successful garden next year.

In closing, have a great fall season and get out and enjoy the accompanying cooler weather.



orboy, corboy.3@osu.edu 
du

 Officers:

OSU Extension Greene County Office 
100 Fairground Rd. 
Xenia, OH  45385

Phone: 937-372-9971
Office Hours: Monday – Friday  8:00am - 4:30pm 
Please note we are closed from 12:00pm-12:30pm for lunch
 greene.osu.edu
Extension Educator, Agriculture and Natural Resources: Trevor C
Program, Assistant, Horticulture: Kim Hupman, hupman.5@osu.e

OSU Extension Greene County Master Gardener Volunteer 2021
President - Dan Denham

Vice President - Jane Worth
Secretary - Carol Brown
Treasurer - Skip Mahan
Board Members At Large -
Sarah Preston
Arlon Zabel
James Hoffer
Debbie Downes
ExOfficio Board Member - Kim Hupman, Horticulture Program Assistant (937) 736-7209

CFAES provides research and related educational programs to clientele on a 
nondiscriminatory basis. For more information, visit cfaesdiversity.osu.edu. 
For an accessible format of this publication, visit cfaes.osu.edu/accessibility.

The Greene Leaflet Editor –  Pat Zehring at zehring.5@osu.edu

Next Newsletter Deadline:
We welcome all suggestions, thoughts, calendar dates for this newsletter.                       
Please e-mail your comments, articles, photos, and dates 

November 20, 2021
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	Month/Month Year: Sept./Oct.  2021
	President's Message Page 1: By: Dan Denham

  Welcome to the Sep-Oct GCMGV Newsletter. As I sat on the back porch thinking about something interesting and informative to write about for the President’s Message, I looked up and there was the moon and close by – Saturn and Jupiter. September this year brings a true Harvest Moon when the full moon and the Autumnal Equinox occur close together. This year the full moon occurs on September 20 and the Equinox falls on September 22. So, why do we call this full moon the Harvest Moon? Seems kind of simple really since the month of September is usually thought of as the month when crops, especially across the northern half of the United States, are typically harvested. But, is that the whole story?
  In reality, the names given to the monthly full moons and the moon months (the 30-day lunar cycle) to be more precise, come from Native American, Colonial American and European sources and most pre-date modern technology. So, how did the Harvest Moon name come about and is September always the Harvest Moon month?
  The name Harvest Moon is tied to the harvest season in the Northern Hemisphere, but the September full moon is most correctly called the Corn Moon in the United States and this name originates from Native American tribes. Technically, the Corn Moon only becomes the Harvest Moon when the full moon and the Autumnal Equinox occur at roughly the same time. And, if the October full moon, commonly known as the Hunter’s Moon, occurs closer to the Autumnal Equinox than the September full moon it can be called the Harvest Moon. Remember, the names apply to the full lunar cycle, from new moon to new moon, not the calendar months.
  So, why is the Corn Moon also commonly called the Harvest Moon? In reality, the Harvest Moon name originally had as much to do with the availability of light as anything else. Back before technology provided headlights for harvesting equipment, the full moon served as the supplemental light source during harvest time. With good weather, farmers could harvest their crops all day and continue on into the night hours due to the brightness of the full moon. This additional natural light source was often the key to successful harvesting before the frosts of fall arrived.





continued on page 4
 

	Upcoming: MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETINGS

June 8th Oakes Quarry

July 13th Siebenthaler Fen

August 10th  Little Miami Valley

September 14th Gathering

October 14th TBD

November 5th TBD



BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

Meeting location TBA
June 3rd 

July 8th

August 5th

September 9th

October 7th

November 4th

December 9th



Updates will be posted on the website
greene.osu.edu



	Trevor - Continuing Education: Additional Programs:
All programs will require pre-registration, for links go to greene.osu.edu

State OSUE MGV - Lunch and Learn and Happy Hour Webinar Series: Fall/Winter/Spring 2020-202

The Cincinnati Zoo & Botanical Garden Events    

Miami County - Coffee with the Master Gardener Volunteers 

Cuyahoga Master Gardeners - "Saturday Gatherings in the Garden"

OSU Bee Lab - The Bee Short Course for Community Scientists


	COORDINATORS NOTES SECTION: 
It is finally ready! The new volunteer system, Hands On Connect is up and running. The training to use the system is ready to begin. You will be contacted by a trainer (Erik Tritsch, Debbie Downes, Bev Taylor, or Laura Carroll), the same trainer who connected you earlier in the year to do the website scavenger hunt. They will be training in groups of 5 so it may be several weeks before you receive an email on a training date. There is some new terminology to become familiar with and I have listed them below.

Volunteer Opportunity = Project
Opportunity Coordinator = Project Leader
Organization = County
Express Interest = Sign up For

Your trainer will walk you through creating an account and how to enter hours. For this year only, there is a volunteer opportunity titled "2021 Transition to HOC hours dump". This will enable you to make one entry of volunteer hours for this year. I do recommend everyone enters hours as soon as they are trained to avoid trying to remember how to access the system on December 31st and being unable to contact the Program Coordinator for help!

As of now, I am not sure how recertification will look so we will cross that bridge later!

Happy Fall!
Kim

	UPDATES IN ANR: I hope everyone is ready for Fall! Kim and I had the opportunity to visit a few of your projects throughout the season. We look forward to seeing all the educational possibilities that you come up with in 2022. Also, it was nice to see many of you at the MGV Appreciation Dinner. Once again, thank you for all that you do as an OSU Extension Greene County MGV. You are awesome!

There are a ton of things going on right now in the OSU Extension world. From Farm Science Review a few weeks ago. I saw a couple of you from a distance or in passing. I highly encourage you to take a trip to London in 2022 to see this showcase of agriculture. Then, we had a booth at the City of Xenia Neighborhood Night Out. October is Farm to Table month, that said, we have had a couple programs for the community focusing on buying local and eating local. We were able to work with a local farmer to teach participants about pumpkins and squash. All the way from carving and decorating to pie making and other edible parts. These are great ways to engage the growing portion of our world that is not involved in agriculture. It is things like demonstrating plantings, growing vegetables, and teaching the community about gardening that you do that also play into this goal as well. Less than 1.5% of our global population is involved in agriculture. It is our job as MGVs and mine, as an agricultural professional to help enlighten folks on agriculture and where their food comes from on a daily basis.

The month of October will not disappoint either, Kim is partnering with our Family and Consumer Sciences Educator, Laura Halladay for a pumpkin program and its uses. Then, I will be off to the Ag and Natural Resources Educator Retreat in Columbus for a couple days to bring back some new ideas. We continue right along with a soil and water quality in your lawn program. Then, if all goes as planned we will partner to host the Test Your Soil and Well Water event. There have been some challenges getting this event rolling with changes in vendors, but hopefully I will have dates to share for these events soon! As always, if you need anything at all, please do not hesitate to reach out! Thanks again, Trevor
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